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Quote of the Week 
Education is the most powerful weapon you can use to change the world. – Nelson Mandela 

A Message from our Head of School 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

The festive spirit is in the air and children and staff have been rehearsing and preparing to entertain with 

performances that are sure to delight! You are warmly invited to celebrate the season by joining us on the following 

dates: 

Year 1 and Year 2: Monday 11th December at 9:30 

Year 3 and Year 4: Tuesday 12th December at 14:20 

Year 5 and Year 6: Wednesday 13st December at 9:15 

EYFS: Monday 18th December at 9:20 

All performances will take place in the dining hall and while admission is free, we gratefully welcome any 

donations, which will be used to provide even more enriching experiences for your children. We look forward to 

seeing you there! 
 

Mr Dixon and our Choir have also been busy rehearsing for their forthcoming performance on Wednesday 13th 

December. We recorded one of the many beautiful songs they will be performing to give you a taster of what 

they have planned. Please click here to listen.  
 

Don’t forget that on Thursday 14th December children and staff are encouraged to wear their festive jumpers. We 

will also be serving a delicious festive lunch complete with Christmas crackers! You can see the full menu on page 

5 of this newsletter. 
 

Rowan Class had their last Drama session with Alleyn’s this week. The sessions supported their learning on Antarctic 

Expeditions. Pupils later created paintings of what they thought Shackleton and his team would have seen during 

their difficult journey. They also created portraits of husky dogs, which played an enormous role in getting the team 

and their provisions across the ice. You can see the gallery: HERE 
 

Working with the TATE: Recently, some of our pupils were able to work with the TATE on an exciting project. I am so 

excited to share the outcome with you. Please use this link to see what they have been up to! 
 

We need your support: As part of the computing and PSHE curriculum at school, children are taught about using 

the internet and social medial safely and responsibly. Building on this, it is crucial to ensure our children understand 

the importance of responsible communication in group chats. Parents and carers are kindly asked to please allow 

for regular and open conversations with their child to discuss proper online etiquette, respectful dialogue, and the 

impact of their words. Please see page 5 of this newsletter for more support. Let’s work together to foster a positive 

and inclusive digital environment for our school community. 
 

Finally, I am delighted to inform you that Ms Victoria O’Reilly will be taking on the role of Interim Deputy Head for 

the next two terms. Ms O’Reilly will be at DKH full time from January and I know that her experience and support 

will be valued by pupils, staff and parents. 
 

Wishing our school community a peaceful weekend. Barbara Ghezzi 

School Council News 
This week our School Council held their 

second meeting of the academic 

year. They tackled one of the issues on 

their list of priorities which was to ensure 

the toilets at school are kept clean, tidy 

and ready for the next person to use. 

They made posters to display in the 

school toilets and will spread the 

message to their peers. They also 

began to research new sports 

equipment for their playground. 

George and Lansana did an amazing 

job of costing up the new equipment. 

Watch this space ... 

5 Top Tips on How to BE BRIGHT & BE SEEN 
1. Brightly coloured or fluorescent clothing shows up well in daylight and at 

dusk when you’re heading to and from school. 

2. If you are out and about when it’s dark, wear reflective gear to make sure 

you can be seen in car headlights. Remember, fluorescent clothing 

doesn’t work after dark! 

3. Don’t forget to accessorise! Even small items such as clip-on reflectors and 

stickers are a great way to improve your visibility. 

4. If you like to cycle, remember that it’s the law to have clean and working 

lights at night. (White at the front and red at the back) as well as a rear 

reflector. It’s good to fit spoke reflectors too. 

5. Of course, ‘Being Bright’ isn’t the only way to stay safer. If you are out at 

night, choose routes and crossing places that are well lit and remember to 

always use the Green Cross Code. 

For more road safety tips, games and videos, visit Tales of the Road website at 

www.direct.gov.uk/talesoftheroad  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbitly.ws%2F34ETq&data=05%7C01%7Cbghezzi%40dkh.southwark.sch.uk%7Ccf509530fdd54d22a84908dbf656f117%7C09b5b07182374c7eb62eefb4ad015edd%7C0%7C0%7C638374625485284392%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qmm9VGpBh0xnQZ6kKIvcxt5o6FVHsdNVVonDB1Jzfes%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbitly.ws%2F34E7g&data=05%7C01%7Cbghezzi%40dkh.southwark.sch.uk%7Ccf509530fdd54d22a84908dbf656f117%7C09b5b07182374c7eb62eefb4ad015edd%7C0%7C0%7C638374625485128092%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=g%2FziRv7d%2BKpltOGsq9Qagt51DKHrtmXqzkeGG9SBAZk%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tate.org.uk%2Fkids%2Fmake%2Fart-technology%2Fthis-is-me-create-a-picture-frame-inspired-by-your-family&data=05%7C01%7Cbghezzi%40dkh.southwark.sch.uk%7Cbcb7c3bb2f854a4dcf1e08dbf716c625%7C09b5b07182374c7eb62eefb4ad015edd%7C0%7C0%7C638375449407313250%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MDdUDpkZCI2%2BYuWjp05wDxvVorHH%2F74whimr7BJPNbc%3D&reserved=0
http://www.direct.gov.uk/talesoftheroad
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11.12.23 Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Performance 

12.12.23 Year 3 and Year 4 Christmas Performance 

13.12.23 Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas Performance 

14.12.23 Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day 

15.12.23 Last day of afterschool clubs 

18.12.23 EYFS Christmas Performance 

19.12.23 Class Parties 

20.12.23 School Panto 

20.12.23 Last day of Winter Term 

08.01.24 
Start of Spring Term – Children return to 

school 

11.01.24 Elm Class swimming sessions begin 

22.01.24 Alleyn’s Art  workshop with Maple Class start 

15.01.24 Year 4 visit to Horniman Museum 

22.01.24 Alleyn’s Art workshop with Maple Class Start 

06.02.24 School Photos and Class Photos 

12.02.24 Half Term 

04.03.24 
Alleyn’s Science workshop with Elm Class 

starts 

29.03.24 – 

12.04.24 
Easter Break 

15.04.23 INSET Day – No Children 

16.04.23 Children return to school 

18.04.23 Hazel Class swimming sessions begin 

22.04.23 Year 3 and Year 4 bikability week begins 

Star of the Week!  
We would like to recognise the children who have 

been great examples of our school values and 

have shown true commitment to their learning. 

Well done! 

Nursery 
Nurah, for always being a kind and 

respectful member of our nursery. 

Reception 

Daud, for his fantastic blending this 

week – you are working really hard! 

Keziah, for her amazing contributions 

to our whole class discussions. 

Willow  

Callum, for always showing our 

school value of respect, always being 

a good friend and a model student in 

class. Well done Callum!  

Aminah, for having a lovely positive 

attitude and being an excellent 

friend. 

Elder  

Lili, for always being polite and 

helpful, and showing good manners. 

Richlove, for helping others and 

being a great maths partner, writing 

partner and SPaG partner. You are 

such a kind friend Richlove! 

Beech  

Kamron, for his respectful behaviour 

in class. 

Chelsea, for her kindness and positive 

attitude. 

Rowan  

Ebony, for making fantastic progress 

in her writing this term.  

Seyram, for brilliant focus during our 

Antarctica and Titanic writing tasks. 

Well done! 

Hazel 
Our stars are Anas A and Rio for 

always showing respect towards their 

peers and adults around the school. 

Maple 

Azriel, for always valuing and 

appreciating others in a respectful 

manner. 

Maleek, for a fantastic piece of 

suspense writing with figurative 

language. 

Elm 

Wajid, for always working hard and 

being respectful to adults and peers. 

Mikayla, for taking advice on board 

and being respectful to everyone. 

 

Attendance 

Caterpillar 80.69% Rowan 87.8% 

Willow 92.69% Hazel 98.77% 

Elder 75.1% Elm 91.14% 

Beech 95.63% Maple 98.61% 

 

Charles’s Friday Facts By Charles, Year 5 
Did you know that sailor’s eyeball is the name of a type of algae that lives in tropical 

seas? 

Did you know that it is one of the largest single cell organisms on the planet? 

You can learn more about algae here.   
If your child is good with deadlines and would like to contribute to the newsletter, please speak with Barbara 

Ghezzi, Head of School. 
 

https://kids.britannica.com/kids/article/algae/352729
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We 
Fraction Fanatics  

This week in Hazel Class we have had to put our fraction helmets on! Throughout the week we 

have had the opportunity to dive into several lessons that have allowed us to develop and 

boost our confidence with fractions. We have been able to identify and represent a number of 

fractions in various ways using pictorial representations and number lines. We then deepened 

our understanding further by looking at fractions that are equivalent to tenths and hundredths. 

To top off our fraction work further we then converted fractions into decimal numbers!  We’re 

proud to say that we LOVE fraction work in Hazel Class.
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